
Date: 12/14/2022

Attendees:

● Jeff Leombruno
● Liz Wilson
● Dan McCombs
● Gabe Porter
● Ben Bade
● Sandy Goodspeed
● Maria Wheeler

Absent:

● John Scully
● Scott Pim

PROPERTIES

● Getting updated data for all conservation land
o Liz emailed the Rockingham County planning commission, and is

waiting for a response.
● Fox Run additional table

o Todd to try and get an ETA for the table and get an invoice, so we can
get it paid from this year’s budget. Rec will help with items like this in
the future.

● Miriam Jackson
o Maria gave an update on her work of the pollinator garden that is being

planned at the park. Planning work is coming along, and they should be
able to start planting in spring. Gabe asked if they need volunteers, she
said they will. Planting will likely start in April. Ben asked about
watering plans. Some group discussion, and Maria will do some
research and come up with some suggestions.



ADMIN

● Budget update – Dan
o Dan has not received financial reports yet because our meeting is a

week earlier than normal.
o Dan made a motion to approve the NHACC dues of $400 out of next

year’s budget, Gabe seconded. Motion passed.
● LUCT warrant article draft, flier & talking points

o Joe reviewed the proposed language for the LUCT warrant article.
Conversation ensued around the proposed language. Jeff raised a
concern about if the new language legally changes what we can use the
LUCT fund for. Joe said warrant articles would go through legal review.
Sandy made a motion to approve the language as proposed for the
LUCT warrant article, pending legal review. Dan seconded. Motion
passed.

● Photo Contest
o Photo content is complete, had good voting turnout. Lise Johnson was

the winner with a photo taken at Ladd Cemetery.
o Dan made a motion to approve the $100 for gift cards for prizes, and

$99.98 for the canvas prints. Liz seconded. Motion passed.
o Group conversation around finding a service to help with the contest,

something to keep in mind for next year.
● Outreach – John & Liz

o White Pine is planning a Bio Blitz event for 4th graders.
o Liz emailed Antioch to follow up on prior communication, but did not

hear back from anyone. She’ll reach out one more time in case it got lost
during the holidays.

● Approve 2023 meeting dates – Sandy

o Sandy proposed dates for 2023 to be the 4th Wednesday of every
month, until Nov and Dec where we’ll move to Nov 15th and Dec 13th,
both at 6pm.

ADJOURN
● Meeting adjourned at 6:56


